
9.45 am
Welcome

Hymn 145 NAH

Prayer

Mission News

Special Music

Lesson Study

Mission Offering

Hymn 151 NAH

Benediction

Chelise Currow
h

Philipe Morais
6

Victoria Balan
g

'Final Events'
h

Costas Constantinou

Louis Guenin

Next Week's Study
'Church Life'

'Do not despise prophecies, but test everything; 
hold fast what is good'.1 Thessalonians 5: 20, 21

PRAYER CORNER.  Let us pray for the people of Florida and 
Haiti affected by hurricane Isaac, also for those in Mali 
threatened by famine.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be taken up this morning.
Your gift, however small or large, will make a difference
to Stanborough Park Church.

MAGAZINE SUBSCRIPTIONS are available for collection from 
the LA desk.

THE SINGING GROUP will be singing at Lancaster Court, High 
Road, Abbotts Langley,WD25 7AG at 6pm.
f

CONGRATULATIONS to Chris Willem and Estella on the 
occasion of their wedding, which will take place at 
Stanborough Park Church on 2 September 12 noon. We wish 
them God's richest blessings & happiness in their life together. 
6

FAITH ACCORDING TO JESUS series will have a reunion on 
Tuesday 11 September at 8pm. Pastor Karin Wieczorek will be 
the speaker. A light supper will be served at 7pm.

THE NEXT HEALTH MEETING will take place on Thursday 27 
September at 8pm, preceded by a light supper at 7pm.  The 
speaker will be Kirra Moser on ‘The Maze of Food Labelling'.  

SAD NEWS.  We are sad to announce the death of Paul 
Johnson, after a road accident. His funeral will take place at 
the church on Wednesday 5th September at 2.30pm.

SOUP RUN will start again on Friday 7 September.  Eric 
Wolfram is the leader.  We are in need of small plastic bottles 
– 250ml or 50cl sizes.  These will be used for cold drinks to 
hand out with  sandwiches etc.  If you wish to go on the soup 
run, please contact Pat Walton. 

CREATIVE CRAFT CLASSES. Do you knit or crochet? Would you 
like to learn? Come along to Creative Craft which is starting 
on Wednesday 12 September, 1.30- 3.30pm in the Larch 
Room. We plan to branch out into other types of crafts later 
on, & we can also make things for charity. All are welcome.

MESSY CHURCH. Please remember: for church families 
wanting to attend Messy Church on 15 September, we are 
now accepting bookings. Spaces are limited for church 
families due to an increase in community attendance.

THE STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC starts the new 
term on 17 September and if you wish to enrol please 
contact Jiae as soon as possible. Why not encourage your 
friends too! We are also looking for a RECEPTIONIST who 
would be willing to help during the term. It would involve 
one or two evenings a week from 4-7pm.  If you can help, 
even if it's just for one evening,  please speak to Jiae Ahn or 
Roslyn Guenin for more information.

SENIOR CLUB RESUMES this coming Monday 3 September 
from 2-4pm. As in previous years the Autumn Season will be 
starting with a recital by the Ahn sisters and we invite as 
many as possible to join us and give them your support. The 
first part of our programme will be held in the church. An 
advance notice for our meeting on the 17 September when 
our guest speaker will be Fred Knoller - a holocaust survivor. 
Fred, who is a young 92 year old is a renowned speaker at 
schools, clubs and colleges. Please keep this date in mind. 
All recently retired super citizens are warmly welcome.

THANK YOU. Eardley wishes to thank his church family, who 
gave him birthday greetings and the bouquet of flowers.

OUR CHURCH SERVICES ARE RECORDED and streamed live 
on the internet. If you prefer not to be filmed please ask one 
of the deacons to assist you to appropriate seating.

THE FLOWERS TODAY are given to celebrate the wedding of 
Chris and Estella which takes place in the church tomorrow 
at 1pm. All are welcome to attend. We wish God’s blessings 
for the happy couple as they begin their new life together.

SPECIAL FAMILY DAY.  Would you like to 'Fight for your 
Family'? Then you cannot miss the special programme on 8 
September.  Main Service with Pastor Leslie Ackie and a 
beautiful afternoon programme (at 3.30pm) about 'Spiritual 
Parenting'. Please join us at these important events!

PRAYER AND REFLECTION.      September's programme on the 
5th is cancelled. The speaker is unable to give his talk that 
month due to weight of commitments . We apologise for 
this, however the programme will resume on the 6th of 
October with a talk on 'The Christian Armour of God'.

FAMILY MINISTRIES PRAYER BASKET.  This week the Prayer 
Basket will be passed on to the Kim, Jerome and Jessica 
Knight.  Let us pray for them, especially for Jessica's health. 
May God bless them in everything they do!

There will be NO Parallel service today as we join 
together for a combined service. 

Next week the speaker will be Pastor Nathan Stickland.
************

There will be a PICNIC after the services on 22 September 
followed by a music 'jam' session in the Cedar-Sycamore 

room. All are welcome.
**************

ADVANCE NOTICE - 10 November, Parallel 'Connect Day'. 
This is an ideal time to invite friends and family who are 

interested in coming to church for the first time, or who’ve 
not been for a long while. Please pray for your friends and 
if you would like an invitation to be sent, give their name 

and address to Lydia, Alix or Pat.

Sabbath School Announcements Announcements



11 am
'Give thanks to the Lord, for He is good. 

His love endures forever.' 
Psalm 136:1

Introit

Call to Worship

Invocation 

Hymn 734 NAH

Tithes & Offerings

Family Prayer

Hymn NAH 459

Children's Story

Scripture Reading

Development
Offering 

Meditation in Music

Sermon

Hymn 500 NAH

Benediction

'Holy, Holy, Holy'

'How sweet the name
of Jesus sounds

In a believer's ear
It soothes his sorrows,

heals his wounds
and drives away his fear'

NAH 74v1

'We Praise O God'

Neilson Roberts

'Love Divine All Love Excelling'

Alesha Thomson

2 Tim 2:1-13 (NIV), Roland Guenin

Audrey Balderstone

'There is a Redeemer'
Piano Quintet

'Be Strong!' Pastor Paul Clee

'March On My Soul with Strength'

Pastor Paul Clee

Serving Elders:  Neilson Rogers and Terry Menkens
Organist: Brian Combridge with Gaelyn Pilmoor, Ji-Eun Ahn, 

Victoria Balan, Ji-Hee Ahn and Jiae Ahn. 

Sat 1 Sep    Divine Service, 11am, Pastor Paul Clee
Pathfinders 4–5.30pm

Sun 2 Sep Pathfinders, 9.45-12noon
Mon 3 Sep Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm

Seniors Club, 2-4pm
Wed 5 Sep   Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm
7-9 Sep Pathfinder Rally/Fair
Sat 8 Sep Divine Service, 11am, Speaker Pstr Leslie 

Ackie, Parallel Service, Pstr Nathan Stickland
Tue 11 Sep 'Faith According to Jesus' Reunion
Sat 15 Sep Messy Church
Sun 16 Sep Pathfinders, 9.45-12noon
Fri 21 Sep MacMillan Afternoon Tea, 3–4.30pm in the

Stanborough Centre
Thu 27 Sep Health Meeting, 8pm

 

Pastoral Team
Paul R Clee
paulrclee@gmail.com
Tel: 01923 677883 / Mob: 07966 506647
DAY OFF: Monday

Karin Wieczorek
 pastorkarinw@gmail.com

Mobile: 0770 681 3907
DAY OFF: Sunday

Mrs Ivana Mendez 
30ivka@gmail.com

Mobile: 07583 472457 

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com   /   07962 320372 
AV Advance Requests/Bookings

spcavteam@gmail.com
AV Duty Assistant for September: Peter Cooper

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the divine service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
Deadline is THURSDAY 3pm

*  *  *  *  *  *  *
SUNSET TIMES        Today: 7.46pm   Next Friday: 7.30pm

1 September 2012

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

'God is our refuge and strength, 
an ever present help in trouble.'

Psalm 46:1

Pastoral Team: Paul Clee & Karin Wieczorek
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

Diary

Contacts

Divine Service

To maintain reverence in the Services, please ensure that  
your MOBILE PHONE IS SWITCHED OFF.

The Armstrong Room is where families can take their  
children when they become restless or noisy.  Please 

respect others by keeping reverence in the Sanctuary.
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mailto:spcmahn@gmail.com
mailto:spcavteam@gmail.com
mailto:stanboroughcentre@gmail.com

